
December 17, 2010

Ms. Donna Drogos, P.E.
Supervising Hazardous Materials Specialist
Alameda County Health Care Services Agency
Department of Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway
Alameda, CA 94502-6577

Subject: Notice to Comply Letter of November 18, 2010 for Fuel Leak Case No.
RO#0000035 and Fuel Leak Case RO#0000435

Dear Ms. Drogos:

The Port of Oakland (“Port”) is in receipt of Mr. Paresh Khatri’s letter, dated 18
November 2010. 1 understand that Mr. Khatri has transferred to another position in the
County, so I am responding to you. Mr. Khatri’s letter refers to the Port’s being in non
compliance with: 1) an Alameda County Environmental Health (“ACEH”) October 23,
2000 letter requiring corrective action; and 2) a requirement to claim the site on the State
Water Resources Control Board (“SWRCB”) Geotracker site. The ACEH November 18,
2010 letter refers to two sites:

• Fuel Leak Case No R00000035, Geotracker Global ID T0600101587, Port of
Oakland/Union Pacific Railroad at 1717 Middle Harbor Road, Oakland, CA
94607; and

• Fuel Leak Case No. R00000435, Geotracker Global ID T0600101421, Port of
Oakland/Union Pacific Motor Freight at 1750 Ferro Street, Oakland, CA 94607

The Port accessed GeoTracker and found that ACEH was listed as the lead regulatory
agency for the two sites identified above. One of the sites is referred to as the Trailer on
Flat Car Site (“TOFC”) and the other site is referred to as the Union Pacific Motor
Freight site (“UPMF”). In addition, GeoTracker has a third site, listed as T0600191529,
entitled “Union Pacific Motor Freight”. For the third site, the San Francisco Bay
Regional Water Quality Control Board (“RWQCB”) is listed as the Lead Agency and
ACER as the Local Oversight Program.

Regarding Mr. Khatri’s November 18, 2010, notice about corrective action
implementation, it is not clear to which site he is referring. In 2000, the Port was
planning to reconstruct the TOFC treatment system during the Port’s Vision 2000
Maritime Development Program Construction Program for new marine terminals.
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The RWQCB oversaw the TOFC system reconstruction and operation and the recent
system shutdown. In addition, the Port has been working with the RWQCB to obtain
closure of the TOFC site and has negotiated a proposed Deed Restriction with the
RWQCB. The Port is also completing a Site Management Plan covering the TOFC site
for submittal to and approval by the RWQCB.

Mr. Khatri’s concerns regarding GeoTracker compliance is unclear. On 13 August 2009,
the Port claimed the GeoTracker site Fuel Leak Case No. R00000435 following receipt
of a prior Notice of Violation, dated July 28, 2009 (pertaining to the UPMF site) (see
attached Accepted Document on FTP Site). In addition, the GeoTracker user name and
password set up in August 2009 remain active for the UPMF site.

The Port respectfully requests a meeting with you and/or your staff to resolve to which
site the November 18, 2010, letter refers and to determine the actions the Port needs to
take to ensure compliance with ACEH requirements. The Port is available for a meeting
at your convenience. The attendees from the Port would be Mr. John Prall and Ms. Yane
Nordhav of BASELINE Environmental Consulting. Since the November 18, 2010 letter
requests that the Port claim the Geotracker “site” by December 20, 2010, the Port would
appreciate an opportunity to meet with you and/or your staff before that date. If a
meeting is not possible before December 20, 2010, we would request a time extension for
complying with the requirements of the November 18, 2010, letter until after our
proposed meeting. If you should wish to contact the Port, please call Mr. Prall, Associate
Port Environmental Scientist, at (510) 627-1373 or via email at jpa1 l(vportoakJand.corn.

I declare, under penalty of perjury, that the information and/or recommendations
contained in this letter, attached document or report, are true and correct to the best of my
knowledge.

Thank you,

ardSioff.
Director, Environmental Programs and Planning

Attachment noted in text

cc: John Prall, Associate Port Environmental Scientist, Port of Oakland
Anne Whittington, Port Environmental Assessment Supervisor, Port of Oakland
Michele Heffes, Deputy Port Attorney, Port of Oakland
Deborah Ballati, Esq., Farella Braun + Martel
Yane Nordhav, P.G., BASELINE Environnemental Consulting
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